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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON WHICH WAS HELD
ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 21, 2018,
AT THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL,

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD, NORTH BARRINGTON, IL
I.      Call to Order and Roll Call                
At 7:30 p.m. President Pino, called the Meeting to order. The Deputy Village Clerk called the roll and then led the pledge of Allegiance.
Present in Person:       President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Cobb, Kalinowski, Sauer, and Smith 
Absent:     
Trustee Weiner




Also Present:

Village Administrator Kathy Nelander

Village Attorney Brad Stewart
Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk






Al Stefan, Village Engineer




Susan Allman, Village Forester
Linda Aylward, Environmental & Health Commission Chair
Gery Herrmann, Plan Commission Chair




John Schnure 

Maria Peterson

M/M Nicolas Ludlow and son
Lake County Sheriff Deputy Wysocki 
Lake County Sheriff Deputy Pacholsky

II.
PUBLIC COMMENT
John Schnure addressed the Board to advise the Village about a possible phone scam concerning

changing his electrical service from Com Ed to another provider. It was noted that other
members of the audience received similar calls.  

Nicolas Ludlow addressed the Board to discuss his proposal to vacate and convey certain portions of unimproved road rights of way adjacent to his two properties 483 E. Oxford Rd. and 0 Honey Lane in order make his property contiguous. 
He added that the Village accepted funds to establish a Trust and Agency Account in the amount of $1000 by depositing the check. Mr. Ludlow is of the opinion that the Village entered in to a contract with these actions and subsequently broke the contract by placing a moratorium on the sale of Village owned property.

III.
VILLAGE COMMISSION MEMBERS COMMENT
Gery Herrmann addressed the Board as the Plan Commission (PC) Chair and explained that the PC continues to work on developing a policy for traffic control issues.  

Chairman Herrmann also noted that the PC continues their discussions regarding Village owned property and undeveloped road rights of way.
Chairman Herrmann stated that the PC additionally discussed amending the Village Code Section 5-3A-7.
Attorney Stewart noted his concern about Chairman Herrmann’s verbiage concerning Village roadways and rights of way. He reminded Chairman Herrmann that the objective for the PC is to create a uniform procedure for private residents to potentially own (or seek to own) Village owned property. 
Chairman Herrmann noted that PC Member John Schnure was in the process of drafting an agreement for the proposed sale of Village owned properties. Chairman Herrmann indicated that he asked Mr. Schnure to draft the agreement as he believes there is a conflict of interest since he owns three parcels adjacent to Village owned property. 

There was discussion among the Board about the current moratorium on the sale of Village owned property and the PC’s task to create a procedure for residents to acquire Village owned property.

Trustee Kalinowski asked if Mr. Schnure was still on the Plan Commission due to his appointment to the Finance Committee. 

Attorney Stewart explained that the Village Code prohibits the holding of two appointed offices concurrently unless the Board has specifically taken action to allow it.

It was noted that Mr. Schnure executed the Official Oath of Office as Village Treasurer and that the Board had not taken any action to allow Mr. Schnure to hold two offices at the same time.

Linda Aylward addressed the Board as the Environmental & Health (E&H) Commission Chair and informed the Board that there is an Earth Day Event scheduled on 4/21/18 from 12 noon – 3pm at the North Barrington Elementary School. Shoe and electronic recycling will be available as well as other activities such as music and entertainment.
Chair Aylward also indicated that the Village Forester, Susan Allman, is hosting an Arbor Day Celebration on the same day (4/21/18) at Eton Park at 10am. 

Chair Aylward noted that E&H Commission Member Laurie Cameron resigned from her position. Ms. Cameron was recognized for her service.
IV. 
CONSENT AGENDA 
Item:

A.
Motion to approve Minutes of Regular Board Meeting 2/28/18
was removed from the Consent Agenda for further discussion.

Motion: On motion of Trustee Kalinowski, seconded by Trustee Cobb, the consent agenda 

consisting of the following agenda items were approved: 
B.
Approve 3/21/18 Vouchers for payment of bills 
C.
Approve the Treasurer’s Report for the 10th month of Fiscal Year 2018 

D.
Approve Resolution #_______, a Resolution Appointing Kourtney Sellers as 

Environmental & Health Commission Member 
E.
Approve Arbor Day Proclamation 

F.
Approve Fair Housing Proclamation
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Cobb, Kalinowski, Sauer and 





Smith


Nays:

None

Absent:
Trustee Weiner
Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved.
Item:

A.
Approve Minutes of Regular Board Meeting 2/28/18
Trustee Kalinowski noted that there were minor grammatical errors in the proposed minutes. It was noted that Trustee Kalinowski would provide the corrections to the Deputy Village Clerk who would then make the appropriate revisions.

Motion: Trustee Sauer moved to approve Item A. Minutes of Regular Board Meeting 2/28/18; seconded by Trustee Cobb. 
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion:
The voice vote was unanimous in favor
President Pino declared the motion approved.

V.
CODE AMENDMENTS/ORDINANCES

A.
Consideration of Ordinance #1319, an Ordinance amending the Village Code Section 4-6-1 and Section 8-4-8B19 (Pertaining to Sump Pump Pipe Terminus and Downspout Locations)
Village Engineer Al Stefan addressed the Board and explained that the proposed ordinance provides other options for sump pump discharge. 

It was noted that the proposed ordinance allows the Village Health Officer or Village Engineer to make exceptions and alterations to any and all requirements of Section 8-4-8B19.

Motion: Trustee Cobb moved to approve Ordinance #1319; seconded by Trustee Smith.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

Trustees Andrew, Cobb, Kalinowski, Sauer, and Smith


Nays:

None
Absent:
Trustee Weiner
Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the ordinance adopted. 
VI.
 ADMINISTRATION – President Albert Pino

A.
Discussion – Combine Zoning Board of Appeals and Plan Commission 
President Pino stated that both the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) and PC are lacking members and noted that quorums are needed to consider upcoming issues. 
Gery Herrmann addressed the Board as the PC Chair. He indicated he was not in favor of combining the commissions and noted that the majority of the PC was not in favor of the combination. He stated that each commission has its own mission and suggested that the Village recruit volunteers. 

Attorney Stewart explained that it was common for municipalities to combine commissions and that the Board could consider the matter via ordinance. He indicated that a draft ordinance was prepared should any Board member desire to examine the document.  
Maria Peterson addressed the Board and suggested recruiting volunteers via computerized communication networks such as email.

There was discussion among the Board and Attorney Stewart about possible solutions.

Trustee Cobb stated that he was supportive of combing the two commissions temporarily until more volunteers can be recruited. 
Attorney Stewart noted that combining commissions requires that the process coincide at the beginning of the fiscal year (May 2018).
There was discussion among the Board about combining the commissions temporarily.

Trustee Smith indicated that he supported combing the commissions temporarily.
Motion: Trustee Cobb moved to consider combining the Zoning Board of Appeals and Plan Commission at the April Board meeting; seconded by Trustee Smith.

Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion

By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Cobb, Sauer, and Smith


Nays:

Trustees Andrew and Kalinowski
Absent:
Trustee Weiner
Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved. 

B.
Village Update
President Pino explained that Lobby Days in Springfield is scheduled from April 25th through April 26th with the Barrington Area Council of Governments (BACOG). 
President Pino discussed BACOG’s letter in support of the Route 14/Lake Zurich Road realignment project. It was noted that the Barrington Public Library District Board of Trustees will hold a public meeting on Monday, April 9th at 7:00pm. 
VII.
REPORTS BY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

A.
Trustee Jackie Andrew

Trustee Andrew reported on the activities of the Parks & Recreation (P&R) Commission at a meeting held 3/19/18. She noted that P&R Chair Kim Ritschel conveyed that the commission would like use Village impact fees to provide improvements to the Eton Park playground as well as Kazo Park. 
It was noted that the P&R Commission is also looking at outdoor fitness equipment for adults to utilize in Eton Park. There was brief discussion among the Board about costs associated with outdoor fitness equipment.

B.  
Trustee Ron Cobb

Trustee Cobb had no report.   
C. 
Trustee Patricia Kalinowski 

Trustee Kalinowski reported that she attended the E&H Commission meeting on 3/5/18 at the request of Trustee Andrew who was unable to attend.

D.
Trustee Janice Sauer
1.
Award 2018 Road Program

Trustee Sauer reported that Robinson Engineering recommended award of contract for the
2018 Road Maintenance Program to the low bidder, Geske & Sons Inc., in the amount of $344,574.49. 

Trustee Sauer indicated that the road program would begin in May/June 2018 and hopefully be completed by the time school resumes in August.  
Trustee Kalinowski noted her concern about sod repair in Village rights of way following the conclusion of the road program. Trustee Sauer replied that the issue would be monitored.

Motion: Trustee Sauer moved to approve the award of the Village 2018 Road Maintenance Program Contract to Geske & Sons Inc. in the amount of $344,574.49; seconded by Trustee Kalinowski.
Discussion: There was some discussion.
Vote on Motion
By Roll Call:
Ayes:

President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Cobb, Kalinowski, Sauer and 





Smith


Nays:

None

Absent:
Trustee Weiner
Abstain:
None

President Pino declared the motion approved.
E.
Trustee Todd Smith

Trustee Smith reported on Wynstone Special Service Bond #17. He indicated that he spoke to a representative at Bernardi Securities and explained that the current bond is not eligible for refinancing until February 2019. Trustee Smith noted that he would monitor the issue and provide updates to the Board.
F. 
Trustee Lawre Weiner      

Trustee Weiner was absent. 
VIII. 
CLOSED SESSION

There was no closed session.

IX. 
NEW BUSINESS

President Pino stated that Ela Township contacted the Village to inquire about providing services to the Village with the exclusion of snow plowing services. 
President Pino stated that BACOG and the Barrington School District 220 Board of Education would be meeting to discuss the issue of school security. It was noted that representatives from the Village of Barrington Police Department would also attend the meeting.
X.
OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business to discuss.
XI. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, Trustee Cobb moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Trustee Sauer. The voice vote was unanimous in favor.
At 8:45 p.m. President Pino declared the meeting adjourned.

These Minutes were approved by the Board at a meeting held April 25, 2018.
Attest:_______________________

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
7

